

THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH SUDAN

MINISTRY OF HEALTH

Office of the Minister

MOH/RSS/J/8/27

22nd March, 2021

Dr. Pius Ojara Chairperson South Sudan NGOs forum, Juba.

Re: Implementation of the Ministerial Order No:15/2021 on the Transfer of Directors General and Directors in the Ministry of Health.

Dear Dr. Ojara,

Please take note of the existence of Ministerial Order No:15/2021 that I had issued on the 18th February, 2021 transferring Directors General and Directors in the Ministry of Health.

Of particular interest to your office, and of course to all our NGO partners is the transfer affecting Dr Thuou Loi Cingoth, Director General of International Health and Coordination. Dr Loi has been transferred to Juba Teaching Hospital as the Director General.

Dr Paul Samson Baba, Advisor on Special Programmes, is now the Acting Director General of International Health and Coordination. This being a key directorate that links the Ministry with health partners, it is therefore proper that you seriously take note of these changes, and ensure that you deal with bona fide occupant of the office. NB: For avoidance of doubt, the Ministry will not associate itself with anything purportedly done in its name by any person other than by the authorised Director General of the directorate, who is Dr Baba in this case.

Kindly inform all our NGO partners accordingly.

Sincerely.

Hon. Elizabeth Achuei Yol Minister, Ministry of Health

Republic of South Sudan.

Cc Undersecretary-MoH/RSS Cc Legal Advisor-MOH/RSS.

Cc file

